
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING AND AVAILABILITY 

OF ENVIRONMENTAL DOCUMENT 

   

A Mitigated Negative Declaration and Special Use Permit No. PSP 20-023 has been approved for 

public review by the Tulare County Environmental Assessment Officer. Copies are available for 

review and comment at the Resource Management Agency, Permit Center, 5961 South Mooney 

Blvd., Visalia, California 93277-9394  (559) 624-7016, (Monday – Thursday: 9:00 am to 4:30 pm 

and Friday: 9:00 am to 11:00 am). For further information regarding this project, please contact 

April Hill at (559) 624-7108 or email ahill@co.tulare.ca.us. Comments and recommendations 

on the adequacy of the environmental document may be filed at the aforementioned address during 

the public review period established for the project.  

 

PROJECT: Special Use Permit No. PSP 20-023 

 

APPLICANT/AGENT: Kebo Oil and Gas, Inc./ Booher Consulting, LLC 

 

LOCATION: 219 Richgrove Drive, approximately 2,700 feet south of Avenue 40 and 3,041 feet 

east of Road 208, three miles north of Richgrove. (Portion of APN 338-200-005) 

  

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: Authorize an Exploratory Oil and Gas Well and subsequent 

production well, on a 0.91-acre portion of a 51.82-acre parcel, located in the AE-20 (Exclusive 

Agricultural – 20 Acre Minimum) Zone.  

 

ENVIRONMENTAL DOCUMENT: Mitigated Negative Declaration.  

 

REVIEW PERIOD: 10 days until December 7, 2020 at 5:00 p.m. 

 

PUBLIC HEARING: Planning Commission on December 9, 2020, at 9:00 a.m. 

 

All meetings are held at the Board of Supervisors Chambers, 2800 West Burrel Avenue, Visalia, 

California 93291. PLANNING COMMISSION meetings start at 9:00 a.m.  

 

Based on guidance from the California Department of Public Health and the California Governor's 

Office, to minimize the spread of the COVID-19 virus, members of the public are encouraged to 

participate in the Planning Commission meetings in the following ways: Remote Viewing Listen 

to the live audio stream of the Planning Commission meetings at:  

http://tulare.granicus.com/ViewPublisher.php?view_id=31.  

 

Instructions on how to participate in the live meeting can be found in the link above.  

 

For environmental questions, please call Hector Guerra, Chief Environmental Planner at 624-7000.  

 

If you challenge the decision on any of the foregoing matters in court, you may be limited to raising 

only those issues you or someone else raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or in 

written correspondence delivered to the Tulare County Resource Management Agency, Economic 

Development and Planning Branch, within the review period described herein. 

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if you need special assistance to 

participate in meetings call (559) 624-7000 48-hours in advance of the meeting. 

 

HECTOR GUERRA, CHIEF ENVIRONMENTAL PLANNER 

REED SCHENKE, ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT OFFICER 
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